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09 February 2022

Planning Offices,
Monaghan County Council,
1 Dublin Street,
Monaghan,

H18 X982

Re: Proposed Variations 3 & 4 to the Monaghan CDP 2019-2025

To whom it may concern,

| refer to Proposed Variations 3 & 4 to the Monaghan CDP 2019 - 2025.The Department of
Education notes that the proposed variations, if adopted, will give a statutory basis to the
Dublin Street North Regeneration Plan and the Roosky Lands Master Plan. Further to this,
the Department queried if the proposed variations would alter the population projections as
outlined in the current Monaghan CDP 2019-2025. The Department notes the confirmation
from Monaghan County Council that the projections remain unchanged. The Department
has nothing further to add to the matter at this time.

The Department thanks Monaghan County Council for its ongoing assistance in relation to
school planning matters and looks forward to continuing to work together to deliver
educational requirements for County Monaghan.

Yours singerely/
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Alan Hanlon
Statutory Plans
Forward Planning Section
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